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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE: 

 

     TIS Digital Backpack 

         February 6, 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

TIS CALENDAR 
 

 
 

 

 

FEBRUARY 

 1 Kindness Month Begins 

 

 8 Early Dismissal, 12:40 

 

 10 Sports Team Day 

 

   20-21-22 February Break, NO SCHOOL 

  

  

 

         



TIS SPIRIT DAY 

TEAM SPORTS DAY 

FEBRUARY 10, 2023 

 

WEAR APPAREL 

EXPRESSING YOUR FAVORITE SPORTS TEAM 

 

 

 

  



FROM THE NURSES’ OFFICE: 

 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
This year we will conduct a 5th grade Health and Hygiene class with all 5th grade classrooms. Each 5th grade class will 
participate in a 45-minute lesson between March 9th-24th.  The class will consist of a general discussion on overall body 
health and will NOT be a focused growth and development class.  The presentation will be given by our school nurse, 
Paula Feyerharm, RN.  
 
Highlights of the class will be proper oral care, hand hygiene to reduce the spread of germs, cleaning the body and 
wearing clean clothes to reduce offensive body odors, and healthy eating and sleeping habits to work on a healthy body 
and mind. Students will have a chance to do an interactive hand washing activity during this presentation and they will 
come home with a small bag of hygiene products. They will have an optional at- home to complete if they choose.  
 
If you do not feel your child should participate in this hygiene presentation with their class, please sign and return the form 
below no later than MARCH 3rd.   
 
This health and hygiene presentation is not the same as a growth and development section which is part of their health 
curriculum; and this health and hygiene section will not address stages, or changes of puberty.  
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

RETURN TO SCHOOL NURSE 
 

Only return this portion if your child IS NOT going to participate in the Health and Hygiene 
presentation.  
 
My student _____________________________________ in 5th grade, homeroom teacher: 
 

 
• Ms Biddle 

• Ms. Catlin 

• Ms. Dalrymple 

• Ms. Dempsey 

• Ms. Storozuk 

• Ms. Yaglowski 

• Mr. Zangerl 

 
Will attend an alternative activity during the Health and Hygiene presentation. I understand they will not 
participate in the hand-washing activity or engage in the health presentation.  
 
__________________________________________________  Date___________2023 
(parent/guardian signature) 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 
The Tolland Family Resource Center Presents 

Gingerbread Friends Night 
Friday, February 17, 2023 

(Snow date 2/24/2023) 
6:00-7:30pm 

Held at Birch Grove Primary School’s Cafeteria, 247 Rhodes Rd., Tolland, CT 06084 

Pre-Registration is required. Space is limited! 
Join us for a fun filled family evening. We will provide an assortment of delicious 
supplies and directions to make graham cracker friendship houses. You just 
need to bring your imagination and teamwork to build your own unique friendship 
house. The cost is $5.00 per house. Pre-registration by Friday, February 10 is 
required.  
Please return the bottom of this form by February 10, 2023, with a check made payable to 
Tolland Board of Education. Forms may be mailed to Tolland Family Resource Center, 247 
Rhodes Rd., Tolland, CT 06084 or returned to your child’s school in an envelope marked FRC. 
****************************************************************************************** 
Family Name: ______________________________________ 
Email: _______________________________  
Number of children _______           Number of adults_______ 
Number of friendship house kits ____ ($5.00 each; 1 recommended per child) 

 

  



 

 

ITEMS FROM LAST WEEK’S DIGITAL BACKPACK: 

    

FROM THE TOLLAND PUBLIC LIBRARY: 

Our library has some super exciting upcoming events and programs for kids, pre-teens, and 

teens. Please see the flyer below:

 

  



 

 

  



 

 
  



 

 

 

 

                            

 

 

                        


